on the right. Use typewriter, dark ink, or dark pencit. Point or small writing to not suitable for photographing

CENSOR'S STAMP

DR. FORREST C. ALLEN
UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS

LAWRENCE

KANSAS

FROM

Delmar L. Curry, Y3e

NSD -- Navy 3205

FPO. San Francisco, Calif.

(Sender's complete address above)

Admiralty Islands July 31, 1945

Dear Doctor Allen,

I've just received the May edition of Jayhawk Rebounds and have thrilled anew to your excellent description of that March night Bill Johnson made his miraculous last minute appearance. I will always remember it as one of the most exciting evenings of the host we've had in Hoch auditorium.

SEE INSTRUCTION NO. 2

Arrival of your Rebounds certainly provides one of the mail highlights of the month. Seems grand to hear about all the fellows we haven't been able to see in years. I think we'll have to dream up some kind of a special citation for you when this thing is all over:

Our main duty here at the Naval Supply Depot continues to be the same -- to see that the Fleet gets the million and one things needed to keep the Fleet trains operating. However, we have just opened a new Recreation Center which is supposed to be the fanciest in the Southwest Pacific. We have five quonsets given over to a library, writing, reading and game rooms with indirect lighting, stained built-ins and other comforts of stateside duty. Our library has a newspaper section that really rivals the one at the University except that we're about five weeks late in getting them. We get all the leading papers from thruout the country and we keep up pretty well on the Kansas news thru the Kansas City Star and Topeka Daily Capital. I have general supervision of the Welfare & Recreation program and as you might guess I'm enjoying it thoroughly. We are completing an elaborate athletic field with three diamonds, basketball courts, handball, etc. Just had Johnnie Bradley added to our staff. He's from San Francisco and knows a lot of our boys -- Ebling, Pralle, Wells, etc. having played against them in National AAU tournaments when he was with the Olympic Club.

Somewhere along the line my mailing address has gotten on your list with a slight error. I hate to wait the extra time while it bangs around these Pacific post offices, so I'll appreciate it immensely, Doc, if the succeeding ones can be sent here to NSD, Navy 3205. Hope you and Mrs. Allen are enjoying a pleasant summer.

Delmar L. Curry

HAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETE
ADDRESS AT TOP?



HAVE YOU FILLED IN COMPLETE

18